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DEVELOPMENT ACT 1993

Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures Development Plan Amendment Prepared by the Minister

For Public Consultation
NOTICE is hereby given that the Minister for Planning, pursuant to Sections 24 and 26 of the Development Act 1993, has prepared a Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures Development Plan Amendment (DPA) to amend the Kangaroo Island Council Development Plan.

The DPA seeks to align the Kangaroo Island Council Development Plan with key priorities for improving the island’s main ‘gateways’ (Kingscote/Penneshaw wharfs and Kingscote Airport), retaining and strengthening rural productivity and diversification, and enhancing opportunities for tourist accommodation and associated facilities in the rural areas while continuing to recognise the importance of the island’s scenic, conservation and rural landscapes.


The DPA will be on public consultation from 16 September 2013 to 11 November 2013.


For more information and to view the DPA online visit the Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures DPA webpage at www.sa.gov.au/planning/ministerialdpas.

Copies of the DPA also are available during normal office hours at the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure,
Level 5, 136 North Terrace, Adelaide and the following location:



•
Kangaroo Island Council,



43 Dauncey Street,



Kingscote


Written submissions regarding the DPA should be submitted no later than 5 p.m. on Monday, 11 November 2013. Submissions should be addressed to:



Kangaroo Island—Unlocking Opportunities



Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures DPA




•
c/o Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure



•
Post: G.P.O. Box 1815, Adelaide, S.A. 5001



•
Email: dpti.pdpublicconsultations@sa.gov.au

Your submission should clearly indicate whether you wish to be heard at the public meeting. 


Copies of all public submissions will be available for inspection by interested persons at the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure, Level 5, 136 North Terrace, from 12 November 2013, until the conclusion of the public meetings, and will also be available for viewing online in the Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures DPA webpage at: ww.sa.gov.au/planning/ministerialdpas.


The public meetings will be held on Tuesday, 19 November 2013 at 6 p.m. at the Kingscote Town Hall, 43 Dauncey Street, Kingscote and on Thursday, 21 November 2013 at 7 p.m. at the Grayson’s Room, Mercure Grosvenor Hotel, 125 North Terrace, Adelaide, at which time interested persons may appear to be heard in relation to the DPA and the submissions. 


The public meetings may not be held if no submissions are received or if no-one requests to be heard. Please check the Kangaroo Island Sustainable Futures DPA amendment webpage at www.sa.gov.au/planning/ministerialdpas or the Development Policy Advisory Committee website at www.dpac.sa.gov.au before the scheduled date of the meeting to find out whether it is being held.


If you would like more information about the DPA and associated amendments to Kangaroo Island Plan (Planning Strategy) and draft Kangaroo Island Structure Plan processes, you can visit the website www.dpti.sa.gov.au/planning/KI or contact the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure on telephone number 8303 0760.

Dated 16 September 2013.
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